FINANCE SUB COMMITTEE - MINUTES

Old Newton with Dagworth & Gipping Parish Council 

Wednesday 16th December 2015 – 7.30pm at the Chairman’s home address
Present:  
Cllrs, K Goudy (Chairman), R Shelley (Councillor), J Miller (Councillor), 

K Price (Clerk / RFO – Responsible finance officer).
Year End Accounts: 2014 / 2015
The Clerk / RFO stated that this years audit was much smoother, and the only thing to come from the annual audit was that they questioned the streetlights as a capital project needed to be included on the assets register but this should only be done once the works were complete..  The clerk will ensure they are included on the 2015/2016 audit.  Due to the streetlight project the invoice from BDO was higher than usual as we were put into a different bracket for audit purposes. The usual invoice would have been £160.00 but doubled to £320.00.  Discussed at full parish council meeting of 2nd September 2015 minute reference Pg410.
Financial Regs were adopted at the September meeting 2013 and Standing Orders were reviewed and updated at the October meeting 2014.  The council also adopted the SALC local code of conduct in July 2014.  These should be looked at again in 2016 and updated /agreed again if necessary.  Committee agreed that every two years or so was sufficient with the adoption of anything specific.
Risk Assessments

The original risk assessment undertaken on 7th October 2009 was discussed / reviewed with no changes made this year.  Clerk to email to Cllrs present under separate cover.
Review Effectiveness of the internal audit

The internal audit was discussed and the effectiveness.  Clerk pointed out that the internal auditor did a great job this time and turned us around very quickly compared to last year.  It was agreed that we would continue with our internal audit process and the use of our internal auditor of Heelis & Lodge was agreed for the next financial year accounts.
External Audit – Agreed and discussed at the December meeting to remain with SALC recommendation and not go it alone for external audit process 2017 and onwards.

Budget & Precept Discussion for  2015 / 2016
The budget figures were discussed and the clerk agreed to print the amended template ready for the January full council meeting where the precept needed to be agreed prior to submission to MSDC.  In order to ensure we keep the budget / precept in line with previous years it was agreed to ring fence £5,000 of reserve funds to cover the following projects and remove these projects from the budget process:-
· Cemetery

£1,500.00

· Contingency

£1,000.00

· Bus Shelter

£1,000.00

· Notice Boards

£500.00

· Broadband

£500.00

· Elections 2019

£500.00

Streetlights
It was also discussed that the Clerk had been asked to inform SCC regarding the streetlights being left on over the Christmas period.  SCC are leaving lights on all night on Christmas Eve and New Years Eve.  The finance committee made the decision to copy SCC recommendation.  Clerk needed to inform SCC by 17th December and would ensure this was done and reported at the next full meeting as the decision of the finance committee on behalf of the parish council.
Meeting finished 20.45hrs
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